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BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

Summary of the meeting held on January 22, 2004
/
1. Report of the General Secretariat on External Funds raised 

The Committee decided to postpone the consideration of the report of the General Secretariat on External Funds raised, document CP/doc. 3796/03 corr. 1, since the information was incomplete. The Committee requested the General Secretariat to issue a revised document to include all donors, including the various foundations.

2. Report of the General Secretariat on the Work Plans of the Offices of the General Secretariat in the member states [AG/RES. 1974 (XXXIII-O/03)] 

Following the introduction of the report on the Work Plans of the Offices of the General Secretariat in the member states by the Secretariat (CP/doc.3811/03 corr. 1), the Committee considered the report and took note of it. The Committee requested the Offices to present at the end of this year their work plan for the coming year in accordance with the parameters established by the General Secretariat.

3 
Oral Report by the Chair of the Working Group Reviewing the Terms of Reference for the Management Study


The Committee heard a report by Timothy Dunn, Alternate Representative of the United States and Chair of the Working Group Reviewing the Terms of Reference for the Management Study. The Committee adopted the recommendation from the Working Group and agreed that the General Secretariat pay the firm Deloitte & Touche the last installment payment for their services. The Committee also acknowledged that the final report did not provide enough analysis to fully explain the firm’s conclusions and recommendations. In this regard, the Committee agreed to request that the firm Deloitte & Touch provide additional background documents on the reallocation of personnel and personnel savings; quantification of cost-benefit analysis; and on the cost effectiveness of outsourcing.
The Delegation of Panama further requested the translation into Spanish of Annex II General Terms and Conditions, paragraphs 4 (a) and (b).

4. Establishment of the working group to study the Management Study

The Committee decided to establish one working group that would consist of at least two representatives of each regional group to study the four components of the Study: Organizational Structure; Business Processes; Human Capital; and Technology. The working group is open to all delegations and will be chaired by the Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs.

5. Report of the General Secretariat on technical supervision and administrative support contributions 


The Committee deferred the consideration of the report contained in CP/CAAP-2689/04, to the next meeting.

6. Other matters:

· Personnel issues

The Assistant Secretary for Management informed the Committee, that on December 30, 2003, the UN, through the ICSC, announced a change in the Post Adjustment Multiplier for professional staff in Washington effective January 1, 2004 and a salary increase for the General Services staff in Washington retroactive to September 1 of 2003.

The Committee took note of the information and requested the General Secretariat to present for the next meeting information on the status of vacant posts as of the end of 2003; an explanation of the salary increases applicable to the staff at headquarters and a list of the average remuneration by grade level as well as a comparison of average staff remuneration between January 2003 and January 2004.  The Committee decided to continue the consideration of the matter at the next meeting. 
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